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and Budgetary Affairs
Summary of the meeting held on August 13, 2003

1. Election of the Vice Chair

Mr. Timothy Dunn, Alternate Representative of the United States, was elected Vice Chair of the Committee by acclamation.

2. Presentation of the Committee’s Work Plan for 2003-2004 
Following a brief introduction of the Committee’s Work Plan (CP/CAAP-2671/03) by the Chair, the Committee agreed that delegations would present their comments at the next meeting of the Committee, after which the Work Plan would be formally approved.

3. Quarterly reports on the use of funds allocated under resolution CP/RES. 831 (1342/02)

The Committee considered and took note of the reports from the following areas:

· The Columbus Memorial Library (CP/doc.3760/03);

· The Inter-American Court of Human Rights (CP/doc.3760/03 add. 1);

· The Inter-American Commission on Human Rights (CP/doc.3760 add. 2);

· The Unit for the Promotion of Democracy (CP/doc.3760/03 add. 3);

· The Department of Technology and Facility Services (CP/doc.3760/03 add. 4);

· The Office of External Relations (CP/doc.3760/03 add. 5);

· The Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (CP/doc.3760/03 add. 6); and

· The Department of Management Analysis, Planning and Support Services (CP/doc.3760/03 add.7)

The Committee also requested the Secretariat to standardize the reports so that the areas would be aware of the exact type of information to be included in the reports.

4. Budget Execution Status Report on the Regular Fund Program Budget for 2003 and Specific Funds from January 1 to April 30, 2003 
The Committee took note of the report (CP/doc.3757/03) and agreed that at its next meeting, it would analyze the report that was submitted at the August 13 meeting of the Permanent Council.

5. Proposed OAS Quota Scale

The Chair of the Committee presented his proposed OAS Quota Scale (CP/CAAP-2672/03). Delegations thanked the Chair for raising the issue at this time, took note of the proposal, and agreed to continue its consideration at a subsequent informal meeting of the Committee.

6.
Report on the Regular Fund – Reserve Subfund

As requested by the Committee at its previous meeting, the Assistant Secretary for Management presented the Secretariat’s report on the Reserve Subfund of the Regular Fund (CP/doc.3774/03).  Delegations commented on and raised questions about the purpose and use of the Subfund. The Committee agreed to await information on the number of meetings scheduled through the end of the year before deciding on the source of funding of the meetings.

7.
CICTE meeting

The Committee decided to consider at its next meeting the request from CICTE dated August 12, 2003, for funding of its preparatory meetings, together with the analysis of funding of meetings in subprograms 10G and 10W.
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